Dr. Gary Kugler, Chairman, NWMO Board of Directors, 22 St. Clair Avenue East, 6th Floor, Toronto, ON M4T 2S3 5 Wickwar Road, Kingswood, Wotton-under-Edge, Gloucestershire GL12 8RF Tel: +44 (0)1453 842408

3 November 2008

Dear Dr. Kugler,

Re: 2008 Report of the Independent Technical Review Group

I have great pleasure in submitting on behalf of the Independent Technical Review Group the report on its 2008 review of the NWMO Technical Programme. I look forward to meeting you and the other members of the NWMO Board of Directors on 13 November 2008 to present our review findings.

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Alan Hooper

Chairman NWMO ITRG